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Town of Oneonta
3966 St Hwy 23 - PO Box A West Oneonta, NY 13861
Phone: 607-432-2900

Request for Proposals:

Survey for Asbestos in Highway Garage

The Town of Oneonta is seeking information about the current Highway Garage and whether or
not there is asbestos present in the building in anticipation of demolishing the structure. The
building is approximately 7,000 square feet. It is primarily a block building.

Scope of Work:

The contractor will survey the building, testing to determine the locations and quantities of
Asbestos Containing Material as defined by the US EPA this is material containing greater that
1% by weight of asbestos. The sampling must be sufficient to accurately project the quantity of
asbestos to be abated.

The contactor will use NYCRR Part 56 and appropriate Federal Statutes for the demolition of the
existing highway building.

The assessment will contain a sampling plan, analysis, containment set up and break down to
protect sensitive areas, and cleaning of sampled areas.

The plan will indicate that an appropriate number of samples are taken for each type of building
material observed.

A written report will be generated indicating the results of the laboratory testing of all samples.
Responses:

Responses will be sent to the Town of Oneonta, PO Box A West Oneonta, NY 13861 or dropped
off at the Town Hall 3966 St Hwy 23 West Oneonta, NY 13861.

Each should include the certifications the contractor has to perform the work and a description of
the firms’ qualifications

An estimated time frame to do the testing and provide results
A dollar amount for the necessary testing

RFP’s must be received by May 7, 2018 at 3pm.



